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17 Masá’il 173 
December 27, 2016 
 
To:  Local Spiritual Assemblies  in cluster CA-SE04 San Bernardino 
 
Dearly loved friends, 
 

We are very pleased to inform you of the appointment of Mrs. Nazanin Ho as Auxiliary Board 
member for Propagation and Mrs. Hedyeh Golshan as Auxiliary Board member for Protection 
serving your cluster for a new Five Year term of service. 
 
Mrs. Hedyeh Golshan - hgolshan@abmamericas.org - (909) 821-0810 (c) 
Mrs. Nazanin Ho - nho@abmamericas.org - 818-425-5489 (c) 
 
Auxiliary Board members are part of the Continental institutions of the Faith and serve as 
“deputies, advisers and assistants” to the Continental Counsellors. The Universal House of 
Justice in the text of the Five Year Plan states that the Auxiliary Board members “are concerned 
with much of what occurs in the community; attentive both to the development of each stage of 
the educational process and to the strengthening of the cycles of activity, they promote 
coherence among the lines of action being advanced in a cluster and fan into flame a passion for 
teaching.” We pray  that the friends and institutions often take advantage of their wise counsels, 
and we join you in praying for them and their families.  
 
 
With loving Bahá'í greetings, 

 
Farzin Aghdasi 
Secretary 
 
cc: Auxiliary Board member Nazanin Ho 
      Auxiliary Board member Hedyeh Golshan 
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